Blinn College Curriculum Committee
Regular Meeting, August 18, 2008

Brenham Student Center Conference Room

Minutes

Present: Mary Barnes-Tilley, John Beaver, Blanche Brick, Robert Brick, Marcelo Bussiki, Larry Campbell, Rick Church, David Corkran, Erika de Young, Jeri Dulaney, Linda Flynn, Ken French, Becky Garlick, Ron Hammond, Randy Hoppens, Martha Kline, Debra LaCour, Karen May, Barbara Moore, Brad Nies, Bill Nix, Thena Parrott, Kevin Patrick, Shelly Peacock, H.F. Poehlmann, Linda Richardson, John Schaffer (for N. Wright), Victoria Sharpe, Don Stewart, Debbi Vavra, Theresa Wahrmund, Mark Wilkening.
Dr. French called the meeting to order at 1:20 p.m.
Dr. French welcomed new and returning members and introduced Don Stewart, Dean of Academic Affairs, Brenham, and Jeri Thornton-Dulaney, Director of the Sealy Campus.
The minutes of the April 25 meeting were approved as distributed.

1. Unfinished Business
a. Kevin Patrick of the Fine Arts Division presented the proposal to delete DRAM 1320 and 1321 from the schedule. Thena Parrott moved to approve the deletions. Randy Hoppens seconded and the motion carried.

b. Kevin Patrick presented the proposal to change DRAM 1330 and 1342 to lab courses with 2 hours of lecture and 2 hours of lab for a total of 3 credit hours. Mary Barnes moved to approve these changes. Thena Parrott seconded and the motion carried.  

c. Thena Parrott reported on the new Surgical Technology program. The Coordinating Board sent approval 8/15/08, a director is in place, and students will start next week. This is a certificate program. A degree option may be added if there is demand.

2. New Business

a. Drafts of new forms for adding, deleting, and changing courses have been prepared. Adoption of these forms will be considered at the next meeting.
b. Mary Barnes moved that a committee be appointed to study aspects of the bylaws that need attention, including the need for a quorum and a method of changing the bylaws. Randy Hoppens seconded and the motion carried. Dr. French appointed Bob Brick,  Thena Parrott and Randy Hoppens to the committee, which will report by the next meeting.

c. Mary Barnes moved that specific names and dates be removed from the body of the bylaws and placed in an appendix. Bill Nix seconded and the motion carried.

3. Announcements

a. The February meeting of the Curriculum Committee will be February 13 to avoid conflict with the TCCTA convention.
b. Dr. LaCour clarified the question of votes by the combined Humanites/Parallel Studies divisions. The Bryan division has two votes, but the Brenham division has one vote. This is because of the size of the Bryan division and the fact that the library voting member is based in Brenham.

c. Dr. LaCour stated that although there is not a moratorium on adding THEA-related pre-requisites to courses, divisions should consider carefully and consult with others before adding requirements. Some reading pre-requisites can create havoc because there may be no instructors or classrooms available to meet the demand. Other alternatives exist, such as modules in the Learning Centers, co-requisite courses, etc.
d. Dr. Peacock announced that the database created for reviewing master course syllabi could be adapted to serve the needs of the Curriculum Committee and replace the paper forms. The system already includes electronic signature capability. The database could also be used to simplify creation of course information sheets – required elements  could be built in. 
e. Those working on course syllabi should work with Dr. Peacock on the assessment aspects.

4. Randy Hoppens moved to adjourn. Mary Barnes seconded and the meeting was adjourned at 2:20 p.m.

Linda Flynn

Secretary

